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News:
Libraries: 
· Libraries Taskforce: Ian McArdle, acting Digital Engagement Librarian for Leeds Libraries writes about their project to loan tablets to community organisations in Leeds and work with them to boost digital inclusion. Tablet loans in Leeds.
Also, another Taskforce case study about reducing loneliness in the City of London and how libraries contribute to this major mental health issue. Reducing loneliness in London
· International Games week: An initiative coordinated by the American Library Association to promote the benefits of play and games in libraries internationally. It is free to register for and simply requires some game related activity on or near the week of 29 October to 4 November. Games can be videogames, social games, tabletop games, party games etc.,  International Games Week 
· Services for people with Disabilities in Libraries: Survey. IFLA are participating in a United Nations project on serving people with disabilities. Libraries can help by providing a response to the attached survey. The deadline for the survey to be completed is October 20 and responses from national libraries, library authorities and individual libraries are welcome. Survey on library support for people with disabilities 
International

· Google Search enables users to find eBooks available at libraries: currently only available in the U.S. but hopefully coming to the UK, a new Google feature for book titles will list which public libraries users can borrow eBooks from details here  

· Plans to tackle New York’s crumbling library buildings: suggestion that libraries can be seen as sites for development by rebuilding them with affordable apartments on top. One branch has been redeveloped into an 8 storey building with 2 floors dedicated to the library and the other floors to have 49 apartments. details
· In a digital world are we losing sight of our digital past? Converting scanned imagery into searchable content is now easier than ever before. But the way copyright and fair use is interpreted in a digital era is becoming increasingly important. details here
· Silent book club: A number of US libraries have started ‘silent reading clubs’ providing he opportunity for people to get together and quietly read, rather like a form of meditation.  Silent Book Groups 
Sight and vision issues:
· The Marrakesh Treaty: A new treaty that provides access to published works for blind and visually impaired persons across the EU. The treaty allows for copyright exceptions to facilitate the creation of accessible versions of books and other copyrighted works for visually impaired persons. The treaty also sets a norm for countries ratifying the treaty to have domestic copyright exception allowing for the import and export of such materials. It will increase the number of works in accessible formats such as braille, audio-books and Large Print. It will help to ensure that blind and visually impaired people in Europe are not limited in their access to culture just because the formats they need are not readily available. Marrakesh Directive (EU) 2017/1564 ,  Directive (EU) 2017/1564 covers the making and sharing of accessible format copies within the single market,  Directive (EU) 2017/1563 extends these provisions to other countries which have ratified the treaty.  
· Working to prevent sight loss: recent research indicates that people are suffering permanent damage to their sight caused by health service delays. Plus an NHS operation capable of treating all stages of macular degeneration is currently being submitted to NICE for approval details here 
· Channel 4 screens special adverts for National Eye Care week: Channel 4 viewers were able to experience the impact of sight loss via a series of adverts created in collaboration with the RNIB. They were aimed at illustrating the various perspectives of people in the UK who live with sight loss.  Channel 4 and RNIB 
· New technology helping with sight loss: feature about the improvements in technology for blind or visually impaired people. There has been a boom in the number of specialised products developed to help the 285m people worldwide who have visual impairments. Sophisticated examples of assistance products are now coming to the market. Sight-loss technology 
Share The Vision is a partnership of UK libraries and library organisations that work together to improve the accessibility of library services for blind and other print disabled people. 

More information is available from the Chair, Mark Freeman, mark.freeman@stockton.gov.uk or 01642 526481. Contributions for the bulletin can be sent to Mark at the email address above.  
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